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DO WE or DON’T WE

Earlier this year the topic was raised as to the practicality of the Westbury Hotel for our committee meetings, and this mainly came about as the THCRA membership has grown dramatically over the last year, and with up to 20 plus people at the meetings it was becoming extremely difficult to hold a meeting at the Westbury Hotel with a dining room full of other patrons. Some options that were tabled at the following meetings included another venue in Westbury, the Blue Café at Frankford, or meetings on a rotation at member’s homes. 
However another option has come to fruition is that the THCRA has been offered the REDHILL’S Football grounds as Club Rooms. With this in mind the executive committee held a Special Meeting late April to discuss the pros and cons of such a venture, some of the subjects tabled were  

· uses for the grounds 
· would they be utilised 

· would it be practical

· what costs would we incur

· insurance

· lease arrangements

· maintenance cost

· who pays what

· upkeep

· is it a step forwards or backwards

· are the grounds suitable

· term of right to use


It was from this meeting the Executive Committee decided to ask the Redhill’s Committee exactly what they would expect from the THCRA as the terms and conditions of the THCRA using their grounds as a base and Club rooms, plus what costs (if any) would the THCRA incur for using the grounds. The grounds themselves are on the Mole Creek road about 4kms from the roundabout at Deloraine. The grounds are about the size of two football ovals, and consist of main club room with bar facilities, separate canteen area, male and female toilets with showers, and change rooms
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The THCRA Executive committee inspected the grounds on the 12th of May 2007, and a full report will be given at the next meeting on the 31st of May at the Westbury hotel.  At this meeting we would like as many people to attend as this topic will be on the agenda and it will be discussed wether to proceed or not.  
The Redhill’s Football grounds
UP COMING EVENTS
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 WHEN:      9th – 10th – 11th JUNE - LONG WEEKEND

WHERE:  ST HELENS 

THE ST HELENS EQUESTRIAN CLUB HAS KINDLY INVITED THCRA TO JOIN THEM IN A BEACH RIDE.
FACILITIES:

· 8 YARDS PLUS ROUND YARD

· ACCESS TO CLUB HOUSE WITH WOOD HEATER , STOVE , TOILETS , FRIDGE, KETTLE & MICROWAVE

(Sorry no showers or running hot water)

· CAMPING ON CLUB GROUNDS WITH ACCESS TO POWER

SATURDAY ARVO MYSTERY RIDE TO LOCAL SIGHTS.  MAIN BEACH RIDE SUNDAY.

PROGRAMME:

ARRIVE SATURDAY – ST HELENS CLUB IS HOLDING A CAR BOOT SALE SO THERE MAY BE SOME BARGAINS AVAILABLE.

SATURDAY PM:  A SHORT RIDE AROUND THE AREA.  WE WILL BE PROVIDED WITH A MAP AND LEFT TO OUR OWN DEVICES.

SUNDAY: MAIN RIDE ALONG BEACH WITH A SOUP AND SANDWICH LUNCH BEING PROVIDED AT A COST OF $5.  NON RIDERS INVITED TO JOIN IN AT THE LUNCH SPOT.

SUNDAY NIGHT: A COMBINED BBQ AT A COST OF $5 ($10 PER FAMILY)

MONDAY:  HEAD FOR HOME. 

FOR THOSE NOT TOO KEEN ON CAMPING, ALTERNATIVE ACCOMMODATION CLOSE BY IS AVAILABLE.

EVENT SUBJECT TO NUMBERS SO IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN HAVING A FANTASTIC WEEKEND, OR FOR MORE DETAIL PLEASE CONTACT:  PHILIP ON 6394 3129.


Upcoming Rides
Date
      
Where


Contact

Closed/Open ride         BBQ

19th May     
Golden Valley

Linda Harper 63631381
Open

    No

13657 Highland Lakes Road (Look for a dirt road on the right from Deloraine                               and follow to the end. Look for signs)                                                                                   .                                                                                            
9th-11th June
 St Helens

Phil Eeles 63943129
    
Closed
        As Above
Joint ride/camp with St Helens Trail Club 








End June 
Holwell

Dave Jarman


Ride To Be Confirmed
21st July
Cambelltown (camp)
Jane Taylor 63915589

Open

      ?


NEXT CLUB/COMMITTEE 
MAY THE  31st AT THE WESTBURY HOTEL (THIS IS AN IMPORTANT MEETING AS A MOTION WILL BE PASSED AS TO WETHER OR NOT TO PURSUE THE REDHILL’S PROPOSAL 
Ride Reports

Arthur’s Lake - Linda Harper

Date:





10th,11th & 12th March Long weekend 

Name & location of property:


Pump House Point Arthur’s Lake

Ride leader & Assistants:


Ride 1 - Phil Eeles. Ride 2 - Steve Broad
Weather conditions:
Warm to Cool and Windy but Fine.

Condition of track:
Easy open track around the lake  

Accidents or Incidents:


Nil.

Members attending:
Riders:  Philip Eeles, Stephanie Jarman, Jodie Baker, Craig Hoodless Colin Harper, Linda Harper, Anne Robarts, Robert Smith and Rodney Rouse.

Non riders – Phil Stott

Ride Summary

Phil’s horses Salsa and Harry did not float well and suffered an injury during floating on Saturday morning. We now know it was Stringhalt emerging. By the time we all arrived and set up camp it was time for lunch. We the set off for a short ride about 2pm. It was a lovely warm afternoon and we ventured around the track alongside Arthur’s Lake, returning about 4.15pm. Oscar was showing signs of Stringhalts as well. 

Saturday evening we had a social chat around the camp fire at the two Phil’s campsite. Thinking we would have a reasonably early night, Anne, myself and Colin, returned to our camp to find that the horses had been spooked and escaped from their yards and were somewhere in the bush. Eventually after recruiting Phil, Phil Steph, Jodie and Craig plus some decent lights we managed to yard the horse and went to bed.

The wind came up and our tent took a battering. We had to get up and rearrange it halfway through the night. So that was one of our bad nights to remember( very little snoring and sleep). 

Sunday, our 35th wedding anniversary was spent relaxing back at camp, as we did not ride as Oscar , Harry and Salsa were not fit to ride out so there were only 6riders for the trail ride leaving from Shannon Lagoon. The riders were booked in and met on their return which was about 4pm. An enjoyable and safe ride, with thanks to Steve for leading.

It was arranged by Steve to give the property Lessee, Irene Glover a card and a bottle of wine.

We breathed a sigh of relief after successfully loading the unwell horses on the Monday and travelled home with out incident. 
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STOREYS CREEK - Phil Eeles
Date:





6th, 7th, 8th, 9th April 2007- EASTER 

Name & location of property:


Storeys Creek 











Environmental Education Centre

Ride leader & Assistants:


David Jarman, Philip Eeles

Weather conditions:
Clear, sunny days – cool at night, but perfect weather.

Condition of track:
Good, firm, well defined logging tracks through bush land.  

Accidents or Incidents:


Nil.

Members attending:
Riders:  David Jarman, Phil Turner, Stephanie Jarman,  Phil Tidey, Colin Harper, Jane Taylor, Philip Eeles.

Non riders – Linda Harper, Lindy Lee, Tracey & Jamie Corney, Phil Stott, Ruth & Ellie Jarman.

Non members attending:


Payment received 


$130 to Riverside School and $15 fees

Brief summary of day’s ride: 

Much preparation went into this weekend – including a “pre-ride” (motorised version), arranged about a month before Easter and attended by 5 members – of whom only one participated in the main ride !!  (And that was by default!)
The Storeys Creek facility is an excellent venue for weekend camps.  There is a main building providing a huge kitchen/eating area, lounge area and some accommodation.  A second house provides accommodation etc, and a third building is a ‘bunk house” with capacity for about twenty people. It was good to see the wood heaters in the buildings. In addition there is a toilet block with showers etc – all the comforts of home.
Members started to arrive on the Friday and settled themselves in.  Linda unloaded her horse and was dubious about riding right from the start!  
A few more starters arrived on the Saturday and short rides were organised for the morning and again for the afternoon. A bit of exploring around the area filled in the day nicely. 
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(Linda had decided that her horse wasn’t fit to ride, Tracey’s new horse wasn’t ready, and Phil S wasn’t riding).Saturday night was a combined dinner effort – with a bit of everything put on the table for all to share, including Linda’s apple and rhubarb crumble.

We were joined by locals, Bradley Knowles and his wife.  Linda had recruited Bradley to show us some of the tracks in the area and he came along with us on the pre-ride.  We presented him with a small gift in appreciation.  Everyone had a good night – very relaxed,…very relaxed.

A joint decision was made to float the horses for the first few kilometres, over the public roads, and depart from a point on the edge of the bush.  Steph woke up feeling pretty crook on the Sunday morning and decided not to ride.  By this stage we were down to FOUR riders!


            Saturday riders on the trail

 much of the damage in Launceston. Also past the site of an old pub – nothing left now- and hard to imagine how it ever existed, seemingly in the middle of no-where.  We stopped for a bite to eat, taking a welcome break from sitting in the saddle.

After following a series of forestry roads we ended up back on Gipp’s Creek Road, and back to the floats. From here Jane headed straight for home, and the rest of us headed back to Storeys Creek.

The remainder stayed for the additional night, but Phil and I headed for home as we hadn’t arranged for anyone to feed the horses.

There was the cleaning up to be done on the Monday morning and to all those who contributed, a big thank you.  And a special big thank you to Linda Harper, who put in many hours and phone calls arranging this camp for us.






Chocolates




The ever popular Cadbury Chocolates are once again available,




with a vast variety at a sell price of $1.00 each choky, the club



has a 
total of 4 of the 12 boxes left for sale, if you are able to take a box or




two, please contact Tracey Corney on 6330 3650.

Ride Review - A Members Eye View From another Phill T.

Easter 2007, I decided to join the High Country Riders and have a weekend at Stories Creek. Arriving Friday evening I settled in, fed the girl and then proceeded to feed me and enjoy the talk around the kitchen table.

Saturday morning saw the few that were there decide to have a look around (walk), having brought a girl with four legs I rode. Two more arrived for the Saturday ride, another Phill would you believe! {Is there going to be a ban on new members being called Phill?}
I received the instructions from the previous ride leader whose horse was too ill to ride and there fore, with her better half, I led the ride. The ride out was pleasant only having to mark one intersection, as the trail direction was clear at the other intersections. I made a decision to start coming home at 12:30 but five minutes before 12:30 we came across a major road intersection and we decided to stop and have lunch.

After lunch we rode back and crossing the bridge before going up the hill to come home. I suggested we could have a little canter up the hill (my big mistake) my girl found second gear, after going around a couple of bends I looked back waited to see the rider behind me, he looked OK, and I rode to the top of the hill, BUT apparently he was having a little trouble with his horse. I won’t make the mistake of assuming again. But the last two riders had a good trot up the hill knowing I would warn any vehicles coming down.

Later that afternoon we, my girl and I, rode around to see what the others were doing, I found one member fishing, he didn’t tell me how many old boots or miners picks be caught but he didn’t have any fish. I also caught up with Steph and her dad, she was trying out her new horse, and he (the horse not Dad) was doing well and should be good for Steph.
Saturday evening saw a larger contingent around the kitchen table and a couple came across from a deer farm and had a meal with us. I think the evening was good and enjoyed by all, because one female had nightmares about a large tankard of port.

marked from Saturday. Turning left would lead us back to the horse floats, we just added a few more “Ks” to our ride.

One of our riders turned out to be a walker, a horse with no shoes on gravel road and going out for the ride the day before (say no more, but lucky she had shoes!). On the track back we came across a cattle grid, luckily no fence on either side, from then on, for a while, the others decided to stretch their legs, me with a dickey knee, my girl said “aw get on I’ll carry you”. Further along the track we met some terry tourists (club members looking at the deer farm) then a further few “Ks” we got back to our floats.

After cleaning up on Monday I decided to go for a ride and the others decided to go home (if you travel that far make the best of it). My girl and I went out on the bluff track, we past some hikers on the way and rose up 260 meters in the ¾ hour it took to go out quite steep with loose rocks in places, every time the trees cleared both Cameo and I enjoyed the view.

I most certainly would go to Stories Creek again.

ATHRA WEBSITE 
-     www.athra.com.au

If you have access to a computer take a look at the ATHRA Site, it is very interesting. 
You will find information from all over Australia, and some very good links as well.
If you click in the state map of Tassie you can get to our very own web page. Once there you will find regularly updated Photo’s of our rides, The newsletter, Our club history and constitution, Committee Members and details, and a Ride Calender. It is worth a visit.
Galloping Gossip
A picture tells a thousand stories? Heres Eleven.
Lindy - Look Ely I can count to One even after drinking Linda’s home made wine

Ely - Well done Aunty Lindy (Oh boy I’m never going to do drugs or drink alcohol if this is what   
it does to you, I mean look at them all, what great role models I have).
Jane  - Did anyone see were I put my imaginary 4litre tankard of port?

Tracey - David I can see you out there, put your pants back on, and it’s no use blaming the 
weather

Big Phil - I wonder if the other finger 
will fit up the other nostril,
 I could whistle a tune then

Phil T - Hey Ruth is my tea ready yet

Linda - I Hope people don’t believe
 Jamie when he said I buy my 
home baked goods from Coles
Ruth - why couldn’t we have 
a BBQ, David has to cook then

Little Phil - get out of my way 
Colin or your going down

Steph - If I bang this down on the 
table hard enough, 
I bet Ely will scream
Colin - hang on Steph lets do it at

 the same time and really scare her 
RUMOURS TRUE OR FALSE
1. Snoring from the sleeping quarters of Phil Turner, the Corney’s, the Harpers and the two Phil’s, caused seismic activity causing the tsunami in Fiji

2. Jamie is not an alcoholic, he only took 8 bottles of wine like any good boy scout would and came prepared.
3. Linda did cook all the meals that she brought along and they did not come from a supermarket
4. Steph was sick and unable to ride on Sunday because someone in there sleeping quarters was releasing a TOXIC Gas during the night.
5. Jane Taylor, what more can we say but WEIRD DREAMS LADY WEIRD DREAMS.
6. Colin was a fireman in a past life, we know this as he is very good at breaking down doors with fire behind them

7. Colin melted a few hearts at Storeys Creek by strumming his guitar and an harmonious tune.

8. Phil Turner now has a UHF and GPS combined, so if you tell Phil where to go, he will surely be able to get there, and we will never get lost again. Hang on didn’t they get lost at Storeys Creek

HORSEY HUMOUR


GOOD THINGS ABOUT HUSBANDS

1. Husbands are less expensive to shoe. 

2. Feeding a husband doesn't require anything that even mildly compares with the hassle of putting up hay. 

3. A lame husband can still work. 

4. A husband with a belly-ache doesn't have to be walked. Note .. this item prompted a response from someone else: But if you've ever endured a husband who is rolling on the floor, screaming, and writhing in pain with a kidney stone at three in the morning, you know you can't put him down (and get away with it). 

5. Husbands don't try to scratch their heads on your back. 

6. They're better able to understand puns. 

7. If they're playing hard to catch you *may* be able to run them down on foot. 

8. They know their name. 

9. They pay their own bills. 

10. They apologize when they step on your toes. 

11. No saddle fitting problems. 

12. They seldom refuse to get in the vehicle. 

13. They don't panic, yelling and running all through the house when you leave them alone. (unless you left the kids too) 

14. For a nominal fee you can hire someone else to clip them. 
15. They don't like the lady next door just as well as you just because she fed him 3 days straight. 


THE HORSE'S ADVANTAGE

1. If they don't work out you can sell them. 

2. They don't come with in-laws. 

3. You don't have to worry about your children looking like them. 

4. You never have to iron their saddle pads. 

5. If you get too fat for one you can shop for a bigger one. 

6. They smell good when they sweat. 

7. You can repair their "clothes" with duct tape. 

8. It's possible to keep them from "jumping the fence". 

9. You can force them to stay in good physical condition...with a whip if necessary. 

10. They don't want their turn at the computer. 

11. They turn white with age, but not bald. 

12. They've never *heard* of PMS. 

13. They learn to accept restraint. 

14. They love to go trail riding.

15. They don't care what you look like, as long as you have a carrot








GOOD THINGS ABOUT WIVES

1. Your wife can feed herself if you have to leave town. 

2. You can (usually) kiss your wife's neck without worrying about getting your feet stepped on.
3. You can shop for a new car without worrying about whether it's powerful enough to haul your wife. 
4. If you call in sick at work to stay home and play with your wife, there's very little risk of serious injury that will be tough to explain to the boss the next day. 

5. Your wife won't go roll in the mud right before an occasion when she needs to look her best. 

6. Your wife can groom herself much better than you can. 

7. Bathing your wife can be much more entertaining than bathing your horse, and doesn't require tying her up (unless you're into that). 

8. If your wife loses a shoe, you can be pretty sure she has plenty of replacements in the closet. 

9. Your wife's mane doesn't need to be pulled. 

10. If your wife runs away from you, you don't care whether she gets hurt. 


THE HORSE'S ADVANTAGE

1. Horses are less expensive to shoe. They'll happily wear the same set for weeks. 

2. Horses are less expensive to clip, and one clip job may last all winter. 

3. Your horse won't constantly ask you if his blanket makes his butt look big. 

4. Your horse won't worry about whether his shoes match his saddle. 

5. Your horse won't complain if you occasionally ride a different one. 

6. You have more options for working out your horse's behavioural problems. 

7. Your horse won't sulk if you forget his birthday. 

8. Your horse's farts make yours seem like no big deal. 

9. Your horse won't tell all his friends about every little mistake you make. 
10. Your horse won't constantly nag you to redecorate the barn.
11. If your horse runs away from you, you can usually get him back
Jane (Elle McPherson) Taylor and Colin (Brad Pitt) Harper, seen at Storey’s Creek modelling a new fashion line of  woollen Jodhpurs, as supplied by Linda Harper. For those who got into Linda’s pants over the weekend, all commented how comfortable they were, and if you would like to try them on give Linda a call
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Sunday, the main ride, we once again had only four riders, Steph came down with some stomach bug and we had the ill horse from the day before. Little Phill borrowed a horse and joined us. We floated the horses out to the ride start and started off. There were comments from one of the ride leaders, something about a “dam wall”. Also there were some comments about the other ride leader falling out of a four wheel drive when they did a “reccy “and guess what, we weren’t on the correct track (lost) so we headed in the direction of the main road and then we stumbled across an intersection a couple of us knew, the one we





Dad look, they are off their horses walking and resting their mounts, hint hint
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NEW MEMBER


Phillip Tidey - Joined at the Storey’s Creek ride, 


			and drove from Wynyard for the day
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Now as I have mentioned several times…this ride was pre-ridden, guided by local knowledge, all hazards noted, all turns well marked….all turns except one…the very first one!  I quote – “we won’t mark this one – we can remember this one”.  And I got it wrong on the very first turn.  Not that we were lost…we were never lost; we knew exactly where we were – but not sure where we were going to end up! But it was an enjoyable ride – enjoyable walk for some (hey Jane). We past a series of 3 dams that collapsed during the 1929 floods, contributing to 








The Main Meeting Area 





I didn’t arrive until late afternoon on the Saturday, just in time to meet a new member – another Phil – as he headed for home!  As both our horses are out of action at the moment I arrived with no intentions of riding – just enjoying the good company. As it turned out, Colin – who was the only riders left who had been on the pre-ride – wasn’t too keen on riding again on the Sunday,


so I agreed to take his place – after arranging to borrow his horse and his boots!  
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